411 Brixton Avenue St. Lambert, P.Q. September 3, 1962

Dear Mr. Maclean,

Thanks for your letter of August 20 and for the fine observations and search reports. Yours is the first report of Comet Humason received by me. I failed to see Comet Humason myself. At present, I am working in northern Canada where the summer sky is usually cloudy, and even when it is clear, the comet is lost in the horizon haze. I last looked for it on Sept. 1/2, but failed to pick it up---but it was very close to the southern horizon. Southern Canada should have a fairly good view of the comet, however.

Give my best regards to Mr. Gardner, I hope his health improves soon.

Best regards to you and the Centre, and good observing.

Yours truly,

Jim Low